
      

   
 

 
       

     
    

 

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Edge Pharma is recalling Methotrexate Injection USP (125mg/5mL (25mg/mL) 5cc syringe) 
from the following lot: 

Lot  # 01-2020-28@04 (BUD: 05/11/2020) shipped 02/20/2020 to 03/10/2020.  

In review of batch records, it was realized that one of two lots of media used for sterility testing 
for this lot had reached its expiration date prior to the completion of testing. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


